
June 2016 
 

Trinity Episcopal Church 

DEAR FRIENDS, 

 
I write to you immediately after the conclusion of the highly successful 57th  
edition of the Hunt Country Stable Tour. I have always thought of the weekend 
as about being more than raising funds to assist our outreach ministries. It is 
also an opportunity to exercise the ministry of hospitality. Led by those who so 
generously open their farms and other venues for us, we welcome people from all 
over the world to the beauty of God’s creation represented by our region. This 
year, as I listened to the joy and appreciation shared by our guests, I realized that 
there was another ministry at work here. It was, and is, the ministry of healing. It 
may have been the chance to get outdoors after a long, wet spring. It may be the 
turbulent times in which we are living. Whatever the case, the time spent in the 
beauty of our community clearly was having a cleansing effect. Many, many 
thanks to our Chair, Gina Hammond, staff member Betsy Crenshaw, and to each 
of you who volunteered to make this a most memorable tour! 
 
As we enter into June, I want to make sure you are aware of some important 
transitions here at Trinity. First, Beth Rogers has stepped down as Parish  
Administrator after eight years of service. Beth helped us in so many ways and 
did some great and innovative work on our behalf. I want to take this opportuni-
ty to thank her for her ministry and wish her well in the next chapters of life. 
Beth and her family will be in our prayers. 
 
Rachel Shows (now Rickenbaker), our Assistant Rector, joins us on June 1st. I 
know that she will want to meet all of you as soon as possible. She will be taking 
part in both services starting this Sunday, June 5th. I ask that you make every 
effort to be here on Sunday in order to extend to her a warm Trinity welcome. 
Rachel will be ordained a deacon at St. Paul’s, Alexandria at 10:30am on Satur-
day, June 11th.  A number of us are planning on attending. Please let me know if 
you would like to join us. 
 
Finally, the summer season calls us to be out of doors enjoying the greatest ca-
thedral we have ever known. To that end, please mark your calendars for the 
cookouts scheduled for Tuesdays June 14th, July 26th, and September 13th at 
our outdoor council ring. The conversations are always delightful and the food 
perfection! I will see you out there. 
 
Here’s to a summer of rest, renewal, and healing! 
 
Faithfully in Christ, 
 
 
The Rev. Rob Banse  
 
 
 
P.S. Rachel will be ordained a deacon on Saturday, June 11th. Please be on the 
lookout for further information. It would be great if a sizable contingent from 
Trinity were there to support her. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 Homecoming Celebration 
June 8th at Mt. Pisgah Bap-
tist Church in Upperville, 
VA.  

 June 11th  Rachel Ricken-
backer's Ordination Ceremo-
ny at St. Paul’s, Alexandria 
at 10:30am. 

 June 14th Picnic at the    
Outdoor Chapel.  

Genesis 
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It is often reported that the 29-year old SOME program 

at Trinity could not thrive without the generosity of our 
congregation.  Be it prayerful support, help in the kitch-

en, traveling to DC, or making brownies, we would nev-
er manage to feed so many people over the years for so 

little money so consistently. 
 

For our May effort, one parishioner deserves special 
mention. Gar Royer arrived in the Trinity parking lot as 

we were preparing the van for departure and handed 
over several loaves of freshly baked sourdough bread, 

still warm from the oven. Gar has mastered yeast bread, 
composed simply of yeast, flour, and water, featuring an 

egg white wash and sprinkled with pretzel salt. Not only 
did the SOME guests rave about this bread, but the Trini-

ty staff fortunate enough to taste it were blown away.  It 
was determined that Gar could give any professional bakery a boost with his skills. We were blessed with other contri-
butions from Jackie Eldridge, Sean Daly and Gina Hammond, among others. 

 
Over 300 diners enjoyed our traditional battered fish lunch. The SOME kitchen was not in the best of shape, with one 

oven down and an ongoing plumbing issue that forced the closure of some main equipment. There was also no ice 
available. Lunch was served on paper plates. But in the single working sink, trusty dishwasher Mark Thompson over-

came the messy serving pans, several left over from previous meals, with nary a complaint. 
 

Joining Mark in the kitchen were: Jim Gemmer; John MacDonnell; Bob Appenzeller and Len Shapiro. The dessert sta-
tion and serving line were capably managed by  Nicky Perry,  Mary MacDonnell and Ann MacLeod. Robin Keys also 

assisted. 
 

Our beloved vegetable washer Sara Sisk was unable to join us in the kitchen the previous day and she was sorely 
missed. We also received an able assist from Tommy Breeden, who helped cart in the cooking supplies from Schenck 

Foods and loaded the van to DC, and from Betsy Crenshaw, who ordered our milk. 
 

We will be returning to SOME on Friday July 15, 2016. This is our only summer service and we invite any youth over 
the age of 13 to join us in Washington, DC or in Cox Hall, Thursday, July 14, to chop vegetables. We promise you will 
personally find grace and glory in this outreach effort. 
 

Robin Keys at SOME 

Robin Keys              

Nicky Perry            

Joan Eliot                 

Kit Hemion              

Holly Bimba            

Sharon Clinton        

Richard Taylor        

Ann MacLeod  

Robin Keys     

Mary MacDonnell 

John MacDonnell 

Nicky Perry      

Len Shapiro      

Jim Gemmer 

Mark Thompson 

Bob Appenzeller 

Ann MacLeod  
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Our Vestry met on Wednesday, May 18th for its monthly 

meeting. The minutes for the meeting will be filed and will 

be available for your review. 

 

Let me start by saying we are very excited to have our new 

Assistant Rector, Rachel, join our team this month. We 

look forward to working and growing with Rachel. Particu-

larly as we continue to develop our goal to re-establish, 

improve and enhance our Children/Youth and Family minis-

tries. Welcome Rachel!! 

 

Then- let me say this – Stable Tour, Stable Tour, Stable 

Tour!! I think it will be done by the time this note gets out 

so if you helped, thank you VERY much. If you were not 

able to this year, we hope that you will be able to join in 

next year. It’s always a great time and there are some really 

beautiful farms that we don’t get to poke around otherwise. 

Of course, that’s not to mention that the proceeds funds 

our outreach efforts so it’s really a big deal in our life at 

Trinity. Lastly- if you want to take a turn at being the 2017 

Stable Tour Chair, please let me or any Vestry member 

know. 

 

So we received our usual finance update from our Treasur-

er, Carol Miller. I want to give Carol a shout out for the 

wonderful support she is providing to the Vestry and to 

Trinity. Particularly as we begin the search for a new Parish 

Administrator, Carol has been spending a significant num-

ber of extra hours at the church making sure we stay on 

top of all financial matters. We remain in a good financial 

position. Next month we will be making our annual adjust-

ment to the 2016 budget to account for pledges not re-

ceived as planned and a few other necessary adjustments. 

At this point, no issues are anticipated. We will make the 

adjusted budget available to all as soon as it is finalized. 

 

Issues from the Finance Committee included the recom-

mendation to adopt a revised Gift Acceptance Policy to 

include a gift form that will be completed by donors. The 

Policy was accepted by Vestry. It will ensure that received 

gifts are handled correctly and there is a record of the do-

nor’s wishes. Finance Committee also reported that there 

was significant discussion at their May meeting regarding 

handling of financial matters while we are without a Parish 

Administrator – see the paragraph above as the key here 

again is Carol! 

 

Outreach committee reported that they have approved 

distributions to local programs in the amount of $33,000 

and national/international programs for $3,000. They con-

tinue to meet regularly in order to discuss and analyze oth-

er fund requests to be sure that we are supporting worth-

while causes. To list a few, we have supported Piedmont 

Child Care Center, Churches of Upperville, ESL, SOME, 

Mobile Hope Loudoun and Kairos Prison Ministry. We will 

be asking for presentations from some of these organiza-

tions so you can all know more about them. 

 

Never to be forgotten, our B+G Committee has been busi-

ly making repairs across the Trinity campus. Some you can 

see- refinished floors in Cox Hall, new fridge in the kitchen, 

Cox Hall and Peard House trim painting. Others you can’t- 

foundation grading, heating system pump/valve replace-

ments. We continue to work on getting Gulick House rent-

ed. During the heavy rains, there was a leak discovered in 

the roof which was promptly repaired. Once the interior 

dries out, it should be able to be shown again to potential 

renters. 

 

Just so you know- Vestry will be holding a mini retreat on 

June 12th to continue working on our goal of Shepherding 

as we reported at the last Congregational Update. We will 

also start working with Rachel on the ministries assigned to 

her. 

 

I think that should be it for this month. 

Thank you again for your prayers and engagement. 

 

In faith, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jim Gemmer 

Senior Warden 

 

 

Teresa Law has been making, sorting and boxing our Stable Tour sand-

wiches for years.  She is given a list of all the Trinity volunteers and farm 

personnel and then she and her family go to work.  The result are her deli-

cious sandwich lunches for all of us to enjoy.  We are so very grateful to 

Teresa and we were delighted to learn that she has a new helper, her 

grandchild, Brooklyn.  



It is with great appreciation that I thank the farm owners, and all 

our volunteers who helped to make the 57th Hunt Country Sta-

ble Tour a wonderful success.  I also thank all of you who prayed 

so hard for beautiful weather which the Lord granted us for our 

event. To date, our net profits exceed $50,500.  I am hopeful 

that the figure will go a little higher as we account for final ex-

penses. 

Our Stable Tour typically has over $18,000 in expenses.  The 

generosity of over 70 patrons provided us $20,000.  An addi-

tional $4,000 was received in donations, including personal gifts 

from each current Vestry member to fund our Volunteer Party.  I 

wish to thank Lori Connelly-DeFranco who put on the beautiful 

and inviting Country Fair raising over $1,000 in vendor pay-

ments.  Marylin Bigelow helped to secure over $8,000 in ads for 

our Program Brochure.  Finally, Sydney and Ellen Hall gracious-

ly paid for and arranged delivery of all the lunches needed by our 

Trinity Volunteers and the farm workers. 

The Hunt Country Stable Tour takes a lot of hard work from over 

125 Trinity volunteers.  But the rewards are great.  Our Outreach 

Committee is eagerly awaiting news of our total pro-

ceeds.  Through their conscientious efforts they will help to en-

sure that we are able to share Christ’s love by addressing some of 

the many needs in our community, in our nation and abroad.   

WELL DONE, GOOD AND FAITHFUL SERVANTS!!! 

Gina Hammond, Chair 

57th Hunt Country Stable Tour 





SERVING IN JULY 
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Altar 

Guild 

June 2—July 6: Team 4: Jolly de Give, Natalie Epstein, Jim Gable, Patty Jarvis, Pamela Wynfield 

 July 3 

7 Pentecost 

July 10 

8 Pentecost 

July 17 

9 Pentecost 

July 24 

10 Pentecost 

July 31 

11 Pentecost 

Flower 

Guild 

Anne Coyner 

Barbara Augenblick 

Sally Fletcher 

Becky Hoecker 

Cindy Mullett 

Cathy Boswell 

Valerie Dove 

Bailey Davis 

Beth Gibbens 

Susan Grayson 

Kelly Johnson 

Lynn Weily 

Telle Zaiter 

Celeste Wheelwright 

Stephanie Bates 

Sarah Ellison 

Brooke Myatt 

Vicky Perry 

LeighO Wood 

 

Gina Hammond 

Joyce Brower 

Jane Kates 

Pat Sharp 

Edie Smart 

June Hambrick 

Jessica Didday 

Margaret Hilliard 

Jason Labrador 

Janet Noland 

Memorial 

Flowers 

  Madeline & Thomas 

Maddock 

In Celebration of the 40th 

Wedding Anniversary of 

Carole & Jim Bubb 

 

Lectionary  

Readings 

Isiah 66:10-14 

Psalm 66: 1-8 

Galatians 6:1-6. 7-16 

Luke 10: 1-11, 16-20 

Deuteronomy 30: 9-14 

Psalm 25: 1-9 

Colossians 1:1-14 

Luke 10: 25-27 

Genesis 18:1-10a 

Psalm 15 

Colossians 1:15-28 

Luke 10: 38–42 

Genesis 18:20-32 

Psalm 138 

Colossians 2: 6-15, 16-19 

Luke 11:1-13 

 

8:00 a.m. Service:  Holy Eucharist Rite I   

LEM Lewis Martin Jeff Millington Carol Miller Walta Warren Beth Lamond 

Lector Cheri Martin Walta Warren Beth Lamond Carol Miller Greg Ellison 

Ushers Debbie Gerbich 

Jeff Millington 

Robert Bonnie 

Jimmy Hatcher 

Holly &Chuck Bimba Sarah & Greg Ellison Nicky Perry 

Walta Warren 

Healing  

Ministry 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  

Coffee 

Hour 

     

   10:30 a.m. Service Holy Eucharist Rite II 

LEM Arch Randolph 

Sheryl Mazzatenta 

Michael Main 

Janie Banse 

Sabine Bibb 

Pamela Winfield 

Gina Hammond 

Debra Latiolais 

Johanna Jackson 

Joe Fluet 

Lectors Kelly Johnson 

Becky Hoecker 

Carolyn Smith 

Becky Hoecker 

Ginny Fluet 

Bucky Slater 

Penelope Yungblut 

Ray Ewina 

Gray Coyner 

Joe Warkus 

 

Ushers 

 

Penelope Yungblut 

Ray Ewina 

Pamela Wingfield 

David Hartley 

Mae Hartley 

Chip Chapman 

Bunny Shick 

Brett Bibb 

Kaye Nazarian 

Elizabeth Courts 

Jolly de Give 

Jim Hoecker 

Tre, Elle, Ri & Chuck 

Benefield 

Healing  

Ministry 

     

Coffee 

Hour 

Ray Ewing & 

Penelope Youngblut 

    

If you are unable to serve on your scheduled day, please find someone with whom to trade.   

Please remember to notify the church office of any changes.  Thank you! 
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IN CELEBRATION OF PAUL MELLON 
The National Gallery of Art (NGA) is having a special exhibit of 80 draw-

ings, watercolors, pastels, prints and illustrated books donated to the NGA 

by Paul Mellon. These works on paper, due to their sensitivity to light, are 

rarely on exhibit which is one reason why this exhibit is special. 

A second reason why this exhibit is of particular interest to us at Trinity is 

that there are wonderful quotes from Mellon on the walls. You feel like 

you get to know the man: why he collected art, what it meant to him, how 

he liked to take his hammer and nails to change the pictures on the walls, 

and so forth. You feel like he is having a conversation with you as you see 

the exhibit. You have all summer to go, the exhibit ends on September 18, 

but going sooner is better than later. Open 7 days/week from 10-6. 

Along with this exhibit the NGA has put out a brochure entitled: “A Last-

ing Legacy.” In it are the floor plans to the rooms which hold Paul and Bun-

ny Mellon’s donated paintings along with Mellons’ comments about the 

most important of these works of art. 

If you would feel more comfortable being guided to the museum and 

through the Mellon galleries, Ray Ewing and Penelope Youngblut would be 

happy to guide you leaving after the 10:30 church service on Sunday, July 

17 or Sunday, July 24. If interested, please let us know at                      

penelope.yungblut@icloud.com.  

 

DID YOU KNOW? 
Little known facts about Trinity Episcopal Church– Upperville, VA 

The Stained Glass Window Restoration 

Since some very obvious restoration work is in progress, it is a wonderful oppor-

tunity to remind everyone of the ongoing repairs and restoration at Trinity. As 

with any building over fifty years old, we continue to have repairs that are neces-

sary for the operation of the Trinity buildings and normally these repairs or resto-

rations are un-noticed by the casual visitor.  

Now there is scaffolding in the church nave,  thus is may be obvious that restora-

tion work is being done to our magnificent stained-glass windows. After the origi-

nal church construction, these windows were unprotected on the outside. In the 

early 1980’s, it was recommended a clear plastic covering should be added to the 

outside of each irreplaceable stained-glass window in the church for protection 

from storms and to help contain some heat loss. This special plastic was soon 

installed and served for a number of years.  

After time, the plastic began to deteriorate and became a smoky, semi-opaque 

covering that did not allow the true color of the windows to be seen and was not 

as strong or protective as when originally installed. In the 1990’s, a new state-of-

the-art plastic covering replaced the old one and the windows were again viewed in their original magnificence. 

Time and weather have again had their deteriorating effects and the windows are undergoing their most intensive restoration. 

Tempered glass will now cover the outside of the windows and the colors of the windows should be true for many years to come.  

As a Small World item: The COO of the company performing the restoration, apprenticed with the Willet Stained Glass Studio of 

Philadelphia, PA. This company made the stained glass windows in the north transept.  



The Trinity Church Thrift Shop held it’s Annual Bou-

tique Sale over the Memorial Day weekend in conjunc-

tion with the Hunt Country Stable Tour. They hosted a 

huge crowd of enthusiastic shoppers, come who came 

to a Friday Night Preview Sale. At the conclusion of the 

three-and-a-half day sale, the Thrift Shop concluded 

the Bountiful, Boutique Sale with a profit of over 

$7.000.00.  All the proceeds from the Thrift Shop go to 

help our friends and neighbors in the Upperville com-

munity.  With the enormous success of the sale, the 

shop will be able to help so many in need. The Thrift 

Shop Board President, Cindy Thompson and her capa-

ble helpers, daughters Maura and Maegann,  and   

Nancy Phenicie, who spent countless hours preparing 

for the sale.  Thank you so much to all involved with 

The Thrift Shop! The funds generated will do so much 

good in our community. 
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Please join us in fellowship with our Brothers and 

Sisters in Christ 

June 8, 2016 

7:30pm  

Mt. Pisgah Baptist Church 

Upperville, VA  

As a part of their Summer Revival program.                      

All are welcome!  

The Revival celebration begins June 5th and    

concludes June 12th.  

 

Ordination Ceremony 
Of our new Assistant Rector 

Rachel Rickenbaker 

June  11, 2016 

10:30am 

St. Paul’s, Alexandria 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please join us in supporting our newest staff 

member at this important time in her life!  
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for  a Picnic and Even Prayer on 

June 14, 2016 at 6:00pm 

at the Outdoor Sanctuary 

 The picnic is open for all with grilled food pro-

vided. Please bring s dish to share. 

Hope to see you there! 

Dear People of Trinity Church, 

As Paul so often greeted the early churches, so I will greet you: Grace and peace to you! I am very excited to have 

begun serving at Trinity this month, and I am finding there are already plenty of things to see and learn and do! In 

the last two weeks of May, I graduated from    Virginia Seminary, was married to my husband James, enjoyed a 

week of R&R and rainforest exploration in Costa Rica, moved to Stafford, and began my first week at Trinity. Many 

people have asked, “How do you do it all?” My answer: “Lots of patience, prayer, and taking things one day at a 

time.” 

I find that my life is particularly fitting within this Pentecost season of the Church, in which we as Christians are 

reminded that we are not alone, even though Jesus has ascended to the Father. The Holy Spirit is given to us as a 

gift of God’s presence here with us, breathing, moving within and among us, and transforming our lives. If we take 

the time to stop, breathe, and listen, we are reminded that the Holy Spirit is always at work in our own lives and in 

the lives of our communities. 

As the school year comes to a close and many of us begin to make summer plans, it can be easy to lose touch with 

our church community. I would encourage us all to remember that no matter where we go and what we do, we 

each need continual nourishment for our faith, through communal worship, by enjoying time in and out of the 

church building with members of the community, through prayer, devotional time, and taking time to enjoy the 

beauty of God’s creation. Remember that as the Spirit moves amongst us within the Church walls, so the Spirit 

drives us out into the world to be the Body of Christ. We live and testify to the good news of God in Christ 

through the very ways we share our faith with others in our words and actions, not just at church but as the 

Church in the world. Much of my work after I am ordained a deacon on June 11th will be to help connect the peo-

ple of Trinity with many of the concerns of the community and the world. I look forward, with God’s help and 

your help, to serve amongst you! 

I am excited to see where the Holy Spirit is already working and where we can join in that work here at Trinity. I 

look forward to meeting many of you soon! Feel free to say hello on Sunday mornings or stop by the office during 

the week. I would love to get to meet you! 

Peace, 

Rachel Rickenbaker 

FROM THE ASSISTANT RECTOR 



THE SEARCH IS ON! 

“Vestry”, a strange 

term, for all practical 
purposes limited to the 

Episcopal Church.  Try 
to explain it to your 

f r i e n d s ,  s o m e -
time.  Other denomi-

nations describe their 
lay leadership as 

Church Council, a nice 
easy title.  By the way, 

while we’re talking 
about confusing terms, we should also note that , even 

though we call our two top lay leaders “wardens”, we 
wish to assure the whole world that we are nothing like 

those other institutions that are managed by wardens … 
The bottom line is that every institution, including Trini-
ty Upperville, needs competent and dedicated lead-

ers.  In the Episcopal tradition, we raise up our lay lead-
ership from within the parish membership - the congre-

gation.  We look for members who are committed 
Christians, willing to spend three years serving God and 

their fellow parishioners. 
 

The vestry is responsible for managing the affairs of the 
church, including the finances, buildings and grounds, and 

facilities.  Each vestry member serves as a liaison to, or 
leader of, one of the many committees and programs 

that keep Trinity running smoothly.   We prepare the 
budgets, oversee the expenditures, and set the goals, 

priorities, and policies of the parish.  In short, we man-

age the business of the church.  That’s a very big job, 

and we are blessed to have the work distributed among 
the twelve members of the vestry.  It is certainly an hon-

or to serve on the vestry, but it is definitely not an hon-
orary position.  We are a working vestry. 

 
So, why would anyone volunteer for such a demanding 

position?  Because it offers an opportunity to 
serve:  serve God, serve our church, and serve our fel-

low parishioners.  Serving on the vestry requires a seri-
ous commitment, but the reward is great.  You can rest 

assured that you will be deeply touched by the work 
you do and your efforts will deeply touch others. You 

will gain a much better understanding of how and why 
Trinity Upperville functions, and you will rest easy in the 

certain knowledge that you are doing God’s work right 
here in your own time and place.  God’s work is a heavy 
load and you will have stepped up to the plate and done 

your share to carry that load.  Serving on the vestry is a 
great responsibility with a greater reward - ask any cur-

rent or former vestry member. 
 

So, at the annual meeting next Fall, four people will be 
elected to serve terms of three years each. If you might 

be interested in serving, or you would like to nominate 
someone else, please submit names to the nominating 

committee listed below, or any vestry member. 
 

Bob Appenzeller  
Marguerite Sweeny 

Joe Fluet  

10 

HEALING MINISTRY ANNOUNCEMENT 

Beginning June 5th, 2016, the Healing Ministry will begin doing healing prayer 
after communion during the 10:30 service once a month during the summer. 

 They will continue doing healing prayer at the 8:00 service monthly as well.   

They will continue to pray for prayer cards and parish prayer lists every Monday 
afternoon, so keep your prayer requests coming.   

If anyone needs hands on prayer at any time and in any place during the summer, call Ginny 
Fluet at  540-869-0858 or email me at  vfluet@verizon.net.  

Regular weekly healing prayer will resume at the 10:30 service on September 11th. 

mailto:vfluet@verizon.net
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It is always a relief to make it to June when things 

finally start to quiet down around the church and 

community.  This month of May, however, has 

been the storm before the calm, filled with end of 

season events, lots of special music, and, of course, 

preparations for the annual Stable Tour.  This 

year’s May storm was further complicated by the 

departure of our Parish Administrator and the 

rush to cover all of her duties before a replace-

ment can be found.  Many faithful volunteers have 

leapt into service including my multi-talented wife, 

Brittany, who has produced this beautiful edition 

of Genesis.  Jim Gemmer, Ellen Hall, Gina and Jim 

Hammond, and Carole Miller have all spent count-

less hours figuring out and performing various fac-
ets of the Administrator’s job, and many others 

have spent afternoons in the office answering the 

phones.  All their efforts have truly been inspiring 

and many thanks go out to these folks who have 

risen to the occasion to keep the church running 

smoothly. 

 

In my 25 years at Trinity Church, I have seen quite 

a few staff people come and go, and thus I have 

witnessed this same scenario of covering their du-

ties played out many times before.  Each time 

there is a different set of volunteers rising to the 

occasion but there is always one constant.  At the 

helm of the life raft, in storm after storm, is Betsy 

Crenshaw…unflappable, unsinkable, and often un-

sung.  There is no single person who knows even 

close as much about the operation of Trinity 

Church as Betsy nor who is involved in as many 

aspects of it daily functioning.  I could never begin 

to list all the things that Betsy does around here 

even in normal times.  No matter what gap needs 

to be covered, Betsy has always been there to fill 

the void.  Often she knows exactly what to 

do.  When she doesn’t, she figures it out.  She 

does what needs to be done, puts in countless ex-

tra hours, and on top of everything else, makes all 

the other people helping out feel appreciated. 

I could not ask for a better captain in any storm 

than Rob, our endlessly kind and patient Rector, 

but we all know that behind every great leader is 
the person who always makes sure that everything 

gets done.  For the last quarter of a century, in all 

kinds of weather, that person has been Betsy 

Crenshaw.  I really, really don’t know what we 

would do without her and we all owe her a tre-

mendous debt of grati-

tude.      

 

Thank you Betsy! 

 

 

 

Christian 

NOTES FROM CHRISTIAN 

Are you interested in going to a Dinner Theater?  Our own Trinity Chorister, 

Briggs Williamson, is currently performing in The Music of Andrew Lloyd Webber at 

Riverside Center in Fredericksburg VA. Brigg’s mother, Martha Williamson, is able to 

get discounted tickets. Tickets are normally $60/person but she can get them for $45/

person. More information is available on the Riverside Center website: http://

riversidedt.com. 

 

If you are interested in attending, please call/text Martha at 304.283.1593. Please pro-

vide her your name, the date of the show you wish to attend, and the approximate 

number of people in your party.  

 

If there is enough interest, we may be able to arrange for group transportation. 

Help us support this fine representative of Trinity’s Youth!  

TRINITY CHORESTER PERFORMING 
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Carol Miller, Treasurer 

Jolly de Give, Registrar 
 

Class of 2016 

Bob Appenzeller, Joe Fluet 

Marguerite Sweeny, Pamela Wynfield 
 

Class of 2017 

Barbara Conner, Susan Grayson 

Jim Gemmer, Dan Murphy 
 

Class of 2018 

Ellen Hall, Mark Thompson 

Debra Latiolais, Matt Blunt 

Trinity Episcopal Church 
P.O. Box 127 

Upperville, VA 20185 
 

Phone: 540-592-3343 

Fax: 540-592-3408 

E-mail: info@trinityupperville.org 

www.trinityupperville.org 

A WARM TRINITY WELCOME 
To our newest staff member and new Assistant Rector 

The Reverend Deacon Rachel Rickenbaker 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Keep Rachel in your thoughts and prayers as she begins her 

ministry with us here at Trinity Church working with our 
children, youth, and families.  

Picture: Rachel & husband James 


